
Minutes from Meeting held October 13, 2020 
 

The September meeting of the South Shenango Township Supervisors was held on Tuesday, October 13, 2020 

at the South Shenango Township Building, located at 6865 Collins Road, Jamestown, PA 16134.  The meeting 

was called to order at 2:32 pm by Chairperson Joe Livingston.  Present were Supervisors Joe Livingston, Mike 

Richter and Nick Ceremuga; Roadmaster Jamie Fries; Solicitor Alan Shaddinger; Secretary Rebecca Andrew; 

and Property Maintenance Karen Hanna. Fourteen visitors were present. Minutes from the September 8th 

meeting were reviewed and approved with a motion by Mike Richter and a second by Nick Ceremuga. MC  

 

The Treasurer’s report was as follows: 
 

South Shenango Township General Fund 

Previous Month’s Balance – August 31, 2020 $ 166,553.85 

September Credits/Deposits           $  39,670.24 

September Credits/Interest    $       5.99 

September Debits/Checks    $  31,411.79 

Balance as of September 30, 2020   $ 174,818.29 
 

South Shenango Twp. State Account 

Previous Month’s Balance – August 31, 2020 $ 133,143.47 

September Credits/Deposits – Interest   $       2.12 

September Debits/Checks    $  59,232.73 

Balance as of September 30, 2020   $  73,912.86 
 

Mike Richter moved to accept the Treasurer’s Report with a second by Nick Ceremuga.  MC  

 

Supervisors’ Report –None   

 

Visitors Acknowledged – Jim Stanley, 2081 Livingston Rd., asked if the township planned on ditching near his 

property on Livingston and Mayflower? He is having trouble with drainage. Jamie said he hopes for this to be 

accomplished next year.  

 

Several people attended to represent Mortals Key Brewery, they were questioning the ordinance that does not allow them 

to have the semi-trailer that they are using as a walk in cooler. The supervisors stated they are tabling their decision at this 

time. 
 

Roadmaster’s Report – Jamie Fries reported on the following.  

 They finished in South Colonial Allotment 

 Fixed potholes on dirt roads 

 Patched holes in blacktop 

 Replaced culvert in Douthette 

 Replaced culverts in Green Acres 

 They are working on leaves and fall grading  

 Presented proposal for projects next year 

 
 

 

Attorney’s Report –Brought up a discussion about a property in Douthette with a property maintenance issue.     

 

Building Code Official – Not present  
 

 
Property Maintenance Official- Karen Hanna reported on the following. 

Karen asked how to proceed on a temporary occupancy permit regarding a camper that is being used while remodelling a 



house.  
 

Secretary’s Report –.  

Presented 

 DeMatteis Subdivision 

Joe Livingston made a motion to accept the DeMatteis subdivision with a second by Mike Richter. MC 

 Trick or Treat was discussed and was decided that it is kept the same as previous years. 

 Payroll Tax deferral was discussed and it was decided that Payroll taxes will not be deferred.  

 Budget meeting is scheduled for November 2
nd

 at 6:00 pm. 

 Fire Protection Contract of 2020 

 

Correspondence Received – None 
 

Joe Livingston moved to approve the September bills with a second by Mike Richter.  MC 
 

 

At 4:02 pm the meeting adjourned into Executive Session.  The regular meeting reconvened at 4:29 pm 
 

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 4:30 pm. 

. 

 

       Respectfully submitted,  

 

 

 

Rebecca Andrew, Secretary 

 
 

 


